
 

 

 

 

March 12, 2024 

 

Overflow Designation for New Grade 10 to Grade 12 Regular Program 
Students for Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School and Designation 
Change for Copperfield Students 

 

Dear Students and Parents/Guardians, 

 

We must share an important update on the capacity of Joane Cardinal-Schubert High 
School. As previously communicated, beginning in the 2024-25 school year, students 
residing in the New Brighton community are designated to Lord Beaverbrook High 
School. Due to the continued rapid enrolment of new students at Joane Cardinal-
Schubert High School, the school has now reached its capacity, which means we must 
introduce additional solutions to address the high enrolment. 

 

Due to this ongoing growth, the school will not be able to accommodate all the 
students who live within the designated school boundary. To address the space 
concerns, we will immediately cap enrolment at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School 
and introduce an overflow for new students registering at the school. Designation 
changes will also be made for students residing in the community of Copperfield 
beginning in the 2025-26 school year. 

 

Effective immediately, new registrations from students living in the communities 
of Auburn Bay, Cranston, Mahogany, and Seton that cannot be accommodated 
at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School for the 2023-24 school year and beyond 
will be overflowed to: 

▪ Centennial High School - located at 55 Sun Valley Blvd SE, Calgary, AB T2X 
3W7 

 

Students overflowed to Centennial High School will be placed on a call-back list. If 
space becomes available, they will be given the opportunity to transfer back to Joane 
Cardinal-Schubert High School. 

 

Effective immediately, for the remainder of the 2023-24 school year and the 2024-
25 school year, new registrations from students living in the community of 
Copperfield will be overflowed to:  

▪ Lord Beaverbrook High School - located at 9019 Fairmount Dr SE, Calgary, 
AB T2H 0Z4 

 

High School Designation Change for Copperfield Students 
Students from the Copperfield community will be re-designated to Lord Beaverbrook 
High School beginning in the 2025-26 school year. While this change was not 
outlined in the High School Engagement process as it was for the community of New 
Brighton, it is necessary to manage enrolment growth at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High 
School.  

 

Important Notice:  Please have 
someone translate this for 
you. 

Avis Important: Veuillez s’il 
vous plaît demander à 
quelqu’un de traduire ce 
document pour vous. 

重要通知：请找人为你翻译这篇

文件。 

یادداشت مهم: لطفا شخص را با خودد ا 

شته  باشید که این مو ضوع را به شما 

 ترجمه نماید.  

Thông báo quan trọng.  xin 
quí vị vui lòng hãy tìm người 
phiên dịch văn kiện này. 

ਜਰੂਰੀ ਸੂਚਨਾ।  ਕਿਰਪਾ ਿਰਿੇ 
ਇਸਨੂੂੰ   ਆਪਣੇ ਲਈ ਕਿਸ ੇਤੋਂ 
ਅਨੁਵਾਦ ਿਰਵਾ ਲਵੋ 

اگر کوئی   :.براہ مہربانیاہم نوٹس 
ہے  کا ترجمہ کر کے لئے اس آپ  

जरूरी सूचना ।  किरपा िरिे इसे अपने 
लिए किसी से अनुवाद िरवा िेँ । 
Aviso Importante: Por Favor 
entregar a alguien para 
traducirla para usted. 

중요한 공지: 다른 사람이 

이것을 당신을 위해 번역하게 

해 주십시요. 
Важное замечание: 

Пожалуйста, попросите 

кого-то чтобы Вам это 

перевел. 

مة:  الرجاء املاحظة ه

المعلومات.  ذهترجمة ه  

https://cbe.ab.ca/schools/managing-space-students/designationnotices/20230424-Notice-Regarding-Designation-Change-for-New-Brighton-Community-Students-Designated-to-Lord-Beaverbrook.pdf
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This designation change will benefit the cohort group of New Brighton and Copperfield 
by allowing students to remain together in high school. Copperfield students already 
attending Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School will be able to stay at the school for 
the 2025-26 school year and beyond until they graduate from the school or move from 
the community. 

 

Copperfield students overflowed to Lord Beaverbrook High School in the 2023-24 and 
2024-25 school years will be placed on a call-back list. If space becomes available, 
they will be given an opportunity to transfer back to Joane Cardinal-Schubert High 
School. 

 

No Changes for Current Students at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School 

Current students will remain at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School for the 2023-24 
school year and beyond, provided they do not move out of the school boundary. 
 
No Changes for Students Accepted to Attend Joane Cardinal-Schubert High 
School  

Any registrations from students designated to Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School 
that have been processed and confirmed by the school for the 2024-25 school year will 
be able to attend the school until they graduate or move out of the school boundary. 

 

Why is this change happening? 

Over the previous and current school years, continuous registrations for Joane 

Cardinal-Schubert High School have been at a rate higher than anticipated for 

communities designated to the school. For this reason, these changes must be put in 

place to ensure the learning environment is not adversely impacted and to manage 

enrolment at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School.  

 

What is a call-back list? 

If space at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School becomes available during the school 
year, it will be offered to students on the call-back list who are attending their 
designated overflow school, Centennial High School or Lord Beaverbrook High School. 

 

Students remain on the call-back list while they attend the designated overflow school. 
Students will be removed from the call-back list if they move out of the Joane Cardinal-
Schubert High School boundary, transfer from their designated overflow school, or 
decline a call-back to Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School. Any new registrations 
received for the 2023-24 school year will be added to the call-back list based on 
priority designation and the date and time of their registration.  
 

How do I register for the 2024-25 school year? 

Any new registrations from students living in the Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School 
designated school boundary must still register for Joane Cardinal-Schubert High 
School through SchoolEngage. Once these registrations have been received, the 
school will determine if space and resources are available at Joane Cardinal-Schubert 
High School.  
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If the student cannot be accommodated, student information is transferred to their new 
overflow designation, Centennial High School for new Auburn Bay, Cranston, 
Mahogany, and Seton students, or Lord Beaverbrook High School for new Copperfield 
students. The student will be added to the call-back list based on priority. For more 
information on how to register, please visit our website.  

 

How do I register for the 2025-26 school year? 

New students in Grades 10 to 12 who are not attending a CBE school and are 
designated to Joane Cardinal Schubert High School for the 2025-26 school year must 
still register for the school. For more information on how to register, please visit our 
website. 

  

The lottery process may be followed for incoming Grade 10 students for the 
2025-26 school year and beyond at Joane Cardinal Schubert High School. 
Students attending a CBE school from Auburn Bay, Cranston, Mahogany, and Seton 
who will be entering Grade 10 at Joane Cardinal Schubert High School for the 2025-26 
school year will automatically be entered into the lottery. Incoming Grade 10 
students who are unsuccessful in the lottery or cannot be accommodated will be 
overflowed and added to the call-back list. New Grade 11 and 12 regular program 
students who cannot be accommodated at the school will continue to be overflowed 
and added to the call-back list. For more details on the lottery process, deadlines and 
how we determine priority, please visit our website.  

 

Students attending a CBE school living in the Copperfield community who will be re-
designated and entering Grade 10 at Lord Beaverbrook High School for the 2025-26 
school year will automatically be registered there. 

 

We will make every effort to keep siblings together at a single school. Families with an 

incoming student who is either re-designated or unsuccessful in the lottery and with a 

sibling who is already attending Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School may choose to 

register all children at the same overflow or re-designated school. 

 

What other measures are being taken to address higher enrolment at Joane 
Cardinal-Schubert High School? 

Six new modular classrooms were requested as part of the CBE’s 2023 Modular 
Classroom Program request to the Alberta government. These classrooms would bring 
needed instructional space to the school. We anticipate a response to this request in 
the coming weeks. If modulars are approved and installed, some of the overflowed 
students will be called back and given the option to return to Joane Cardinal Schubert 
High School. 

 

Is there transportation for students attending the designated overflow schools? 

High school students are assigned to Calgary Transit as their mode of transportation. 
Routes can be accessed through the “Plan a Trip” tool. While CBE works 
collaboratively with Calgary Transit, Calgary Transit makes decisions on service levels 
based on available space and resources. 
 
 
 

https://cbe.ab.ca/registration/registration/Pages/new-students.aspx
https://cbe.ab.ca/registration/registration/Pages/Kindergarten-to-Grade-9.aspx
https://cbe.ab.ca/registration/registration/Pages/Kindergarten-to-Grade-9.aspx
https://cbe.ab.ca/registration/registration/lottery/Pages/Lottery-Process.aspx
https://cbe.ab.ca/news-centre/Pages/board-of-trustees-approve-2024-25-modular-classroom-program.aspx
https://cbe.ab.ca/news-centre/Pages/board-of-trustees-approve-2024-25-modular-classroom-program.aspx
https://www.calgarytransit.com/content/transit/en/home/home.html
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What if I have questions? 
If you still have questions or require additional information, please contact the Area 5 
office at Area5@cbe.ab.ca. 

 

 

     
Ann Ard     Ken Weipert   Catherine Ford 

Director, Area 5             Director, Area 5         Director, Planning 
    

 

mailto:Area5@cbe.ab.ca

